Bay Tree Homeowner’s Association Inc.
Board Meeting Minutes 

6:00pm February 28, 2023
At the Clubhouse 

100 Pepper Lane, Jensen Beach, FL 34957

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Alissa Harris at 6:00 pm, 
Present at the meeting Alissa Harris, and Chris Kanakis, absent were Arlene Gocken, and Anthony Purificato of Watson Association Management
Approval of Previous Minutes: Motion made by Alissa Harris to approve the previous minutes. Seconded by Chris Kanakis all in favor motion approved.
Reports of Officers

President:  Alissa Harris reported that the lighting for the front entrance sign was repaired.
Vice President: No Report
Treasurer: Hand outs were given to the owner’s reflection the January 31st financial. 
Committee Reports

ARC – Michael Harris reported that a request to replace a tree in front of Haesline’s was approved by the ARC. The ARC is seeking volunteers anyone interested can see Michael after the meeting.  There is a concern regarding palm trees that were approved at 159 Pepper Ln. The trees exceed the height requirements as verbally described. The neighboring homeowner shared a similar concern. The committee will pursue additional action regarding the matter.
Buildings and Grounds: Billy McCrystal reported that Sundek will be recoating the pool deck shortly. We will be re-strapping the pool chairs. The Coconut and Sabal Palms will be trimmed next week. The irrigation wet check is the second Wednesday of the month. Anyone with irrigation issues please report them in advance of the test. The sod replacement project turned out well, and a palm at the end of the street is not doing well and is being monitored. Two different contractors gave quotes for painting projects in the neighborhood. A Paver contractor was onsite and gave a quote to pave the clubhouse parking lot in the amount of Twenty-Five Thousand Dollars.
Old Business 
Gazebo Removal:  The Gazebo is in disrepair. The Gazebo, pedestals, and trellis will tentatively be removed the last week in April. The area will be re-soded. A question regarding the Gazebo being an amenity was raised and will be investigated. If the Gazebo is deemed to be a hazard the association may remove it sooner than later. A discussion was held to possibly create a picknick area in its place.
New Business

Northern Property Boundary Maintenance: Alissa Harris walked the Northern boundary. There is a concern regarding Scenic Landscaping maintaining the 5ft area behind the homes. There is a lot of landscape encroachment from Majestic Bay property. The other concern is how the lawn mowing may adversely affect the slop, and the possibility of liability concerns.
The owner of 103 Pepper Lane requested to plant a Palm Tree on common area. The project was approved. The price will be split between the owner and the association.
Landscape Bid. A bid was submitted by Serafini Landscaping and tabled until further notice.
Open Forum: A discussion was held regarding the importance of the ARC committee and the recent harassment of committee members. This is not acceptable and is being investigated by the association’s attorney.
Adjournment: Motion made by Alissa Harris to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 pm. Seconded by Chris Kanakis motion approved.
Respectfully Submitted,
Anthony Purificato, LCAM
